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Czech Women Deserve Better Birth Care
Participants of the Open Meeting of Midwives from Eastern Europe held under the patronage of the Ministry of Health of the Czech Republic: “It is possible to effectively reduce the incidence of birth-related injuries and death in women and bring savings into the birth care system. “
On 23rd and 24th May 2012, an international meeting of midwifes from East European countries organised by a non-governmental organisation, Porodní dům U čápa, took place in Prague. Thanks to the financial support of the Open Society Fund Prague, under the patronage of the Ministry of Health of the Czech Republic and Committee on Education, Science, Culture, Human Rights and Petitions of the Senate, Prague has hosted a meeting of 50 midwives, lawyers and other representatives of organisations promoting access to midwifery care for pregnant and labouring women from East European countries. Participants presented their experience from their practice in Poland, Hungary, Slovakia, Bulgaria, Moldova, Estonia, Latvia, Romania and Croatia.
The meeting was opened by presentations of internationally recognized midwifery experts, such as Professor Valerie Fleming and Mary Higgins (the International Confederation of Midwives), who reported on international standards of the midwifery profession, introduced the audience to international organisations associating midwives as well as parent organisations working in Europe and worldwide. Independent work groups subsequently discussed ways of supporting associations of midwives, legal means to improve the availability of midwifery services and the position of parent organisations. Conference participants unanimously agreed that all women should have the right for 
a free-of-charge care during pregnancy and birth, regardless of the place where they decide to give birth.
“Midwifery care is scientifically proven and recognized worldwide to be irreplaceable for women and their families. To health care systems, it brings higher quality care for pregnant and birthing women and financial savings,” Zuzana Štromerová, a midwife and founder of the Porodní dům U čápa, pointed out. “For healthy pregnant and birthing women, midwives are the most efficient primary care providers. They specialise in supporting natural birth. Thanks to their education and practical training focused on supporting the health of pregnant women as well as safe and smooth delivery, midwives are the best prevention against complications. They are ready to recognize oncoming complications and if the situation arises, immediately hand the labouring woman over to the care of a doctor, “ Zuzana Štromerová explains.
 “If midwives are fully incorporated into a health care system, the care of sick pregnant women and women going through complicated labours improves significantly, as doctors then have more time and room to concentrate on complicated cases,” says Petra Ali Doláková of Porodní dům U čápa.
Another conclusion reached at the meeting was that if all healthy pregnant women in the Czech Republic had access to the services of an independent midwife, either in a maternity hospital, birthing centre or at home, the occurrence of birth-related injuries and deaths in women would decrease considerably. “Current practice, when doctors in maternity hospitals are in charge of practically all births, is not reasonable and belongs to the past. Strict refusal of home births and births in birthing centres is not based on any scientific research. European states with health care system standards comparable to those in the Czech Republic respect the right of every woman to choose a place for giving birth to their child and have access to midwifery care at the same time. Their neonatal death rate statistics compare to ours, having even better results in the postpartum injury and death rates,” Petra Ali Doláková says.
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